

# Ambition, Altruism, Achievement







Incorporating: Codsall Community High School, Bilbrook CE Middle School & Perton Middle School Executive Headteacher: Mr A Harding BA (Hons) NPQH

## Dear Parents/Carers,

As we near the end of this academic year and begin to think ahead to September, I am sure you are checking your child's school uniform and considering any purchases you need to make. With that in mind, I would like to refer you to our school website where updates to our school uniform policy have been made. I have outlined some of the key headlines below.

## **Skirts**

Girls' skirts should be of a suitable style and material and should be no shorter than mid-thigh. We ask that girls do not wear tight fitting, lycra skirts as these have a habit of rising up and becoming very short.

#### **School Shoes**

School shoes should be smart, black, be of a polishable material and they should not display any colourful logos. Trainers should not be worn. During the winter months, students may wear boots but only if they are wearing trousers.

### Hair, Jewellery, Make-up and Nails

We ask that you keep your child's hairstyle smart and within the normal range of hair colour. Long hair should always be tied up for PE lessons. Children are permitted to wear a watch and a single ear piercing but no other jewellery is allowed (religious jewellery may be worn but underneath their school uniform). We ask that children do not wear SMART watches that connect to the internet. Children should not wear any make-up and should not wear nail varnish or any form of fake nails. If students come to school wearing fake nails, they will not be allowed on the playground until these are removed as they pose a health and safety issue.

# **PE Kit**

During the cooler months, students may wish to wear base layers for warmth. These can be worn but their usual PE kit must be worn over the top (PE top and shorts/skort).

If your child arrives at school in inappropriate school uniform, we will ask for it to be replaced and, in the meantime, a suitable replacement may be given to them by school.

For any help with school uniform or if you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me via the school office or my email (sjo@sslp.uk).

Kind regards,

Mrs Jones
Assistant Head

**Codsall Community High School** 

Elliotts Lane, Codsall, Staffordshire WV8 1PQ Tel 01902 907560 • E-mail office@cc-hs.com www.cc-hs.com

#### Bilbrook CE Middle School

Bilbrook Road, Codsall, Staffordshire, WV8 1EU Tel 01902 840910 • E-mail office@bilbrook.staffs.sch.uk www.bilbrookmiddle.com

#### **Perton Middle School**

Gainsborough Drive, Perton, Staffordshire, WV6 7NR Tel 01902 758244 • E-mail office@perton-middle.staffs.sch.uk www.pertonmiddle.com

















